Minutes of 7.19.11 SBPOA Executive Board Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm.  In attendance were John Eckenrode, Linda Paul, Sandi Roberts, Kathy Jankowski, and George Junkin.  George is not a member of the Executive Board, but volunteered to maintain the SBPOA database.

The following topics were discussed in preparation for the Membership Meeting on 8/20 at 10am:

SBPOA Database: 
Linda Paul will forward all applications to George as she gets them so he can update the database.  John will send out all SBPOA mass emails and will forward emails that bounce back to George so he can eliminate/change invalid email addresses.
Bull Roast: 
The bull roast was a huge success; Carol Stevenson and the volunteers who helped her will be acknowledged at the meeting.  Carol has agreed to chair this event next year.

Budget:

1. Linda Paul discussed the format she will be using for her treasurer’s reports and reviewed recent income and expenses, including the net income from the directory ($9734), the expenses for the bull roast ($4645), and the current balance ($36,513).
2. The board agreed to reimburse Chris Keefe and Ed Nazarian for costs incurred to solicit directory ads (mileage will be reimbursed at $.51 per mile) and for miscellaneous expenses related to producing the directory.  At the 8/20 membership meeting, a recommendation will be made that the SBPOA reimburse travel expenses for “income-producing activities” (currently the directory and the apparel sales). Reimbursement will be at the then current federal business rate and will be subject to the following conditions:
· documentation to the treasurer must include the date, to and from location, and distance traveled;

· no single trip may exceed 25 miles (round trip);

· trip must be for the sole purpose of doing SBPOA business.

3. A request was recently submitted by the Water Quality Committee to be reimbursed for paint that was purchased.  Kathy explained that, in previous budgets, there had been money allotted for the Water Quality Committee, but no item was included in the current budget since the committee didn’t think it would have any expenses.  The cost of the paint will be considered a miscellaneous expense and Linda Paul will include money in the next budget for this committee.

Neighborhood Watch:

1.  Dan is confirming walk captains and has ordered the window cards for 2011-2012.  Walk captains will be asked to confirm their walkers by mid-August.  Neighborhood Watch materials will be distributed to walkers at the 8/20 membership meeting.  Neighborhood Watch program will run from 10/1/11 until 4/30/12.
2.  It was decided that, when the Neighborhood Watch cards are delivered, walkers will also deliver a SB directory/buyer’s guide along with a SBPOA application to all non-SBPOA property owners (to date, the directories have only been delivered to current SBPOA members).

Calendar for fiscal year 6/1/11 – 5/31/12:

1. Dates/time frames were set for membership meetings, newsletter printing, and SBPOA events.  These dates will be printed in each issue of the newsletter and on the website.  The date for the November executive board meeting has not been set.
2. Currently, the fiscal year is May 31st and the tax year is December 31st.  John recommended and the board agreed that the fiscal year and the tax year should both be May 31st.  This idea will be discussed further at the 8/20 membership meeting.

Newsletter printing:

At the 5/7/11 membership meeting, a motion was made, voted on, and passed to print only the membership edition of the Shore Lines newsletter (in the spring); the other 3 issues would only be sent electronically and a number of printed copies would be placed at Town Hall for those who want hard copies of the newsletter.  This was done to save money on printing/mailing costs.  After the meeting, it was determined that the $2000 in this year’s budget will cover the cost of printing and mailing all 4 newsletters.  Consequently, hard copies of all newsletters can continue to be printed and mailed to property owners who do not have email addresses on file or who have requested to receive printed copies in-lieu of e-mail copies.  At the 8/20 membership meeting, John will ask the members present to consider reinstating hard copies of all newsletters.

Change in Tax Status:
There was a lengthy discussion of the pros and cons of changing the SBPOA tax status from a 501 (c) (4) non-profit social corporation to a 501 (c) (3) corporation.  Since further research is needed, the decision was made to remove the 501 (c) (3) legal expenses from the current budget.  John and Tony Caputo will continue investigating this issue and it will be discussed again at a future meeting.

New Business:
John recommended and the board agreed to: 

1.  setting up electronic dues payments though credit cards and PayPal via the website.

2.  purchasing officer’s liability insurance.

3.  additional electronic communications (SBPOA kiosk in Town Hall lobby, FaxTra subscription, having a SBPOA phone number).
These items will be added to the 8/20 membership meeting agenda for full membership consideration.
John briefly discussed the following items that he would like the executive board and/or the membership to explore:

1. offsetting directory expenses by sending out directory updates via the Shore Lines and via postcards/emails. 

2.  using the $30,000 in excess funds in the bank to adopt a canal/2 canals – either Anchorage Canal or Anchorage and Petherton – possibly including a water fountain and aerators in the canal(s).

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandi Roberts

